[image: image1.png]nade

Netiondl Associdlion of Discbilly Excrminers




To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Thomas Gautier

Date:

02/08/2016


Subject:
Council of Chapter Presidents, Chair
Through the first several months following the NADE Training Conference held in Portland, OR, I was in correspondence with David Smelser, NADE Webmaster. I had provided information pertaining to changes of chapter presidents and chapter contacts, in order to maintain current updates in the section “Directory of State Chapter Contacts” on the NADE Website.
I attended the New Board Meeting held in Portland, OR after the National Conference, and look forward to attending the NADE Mid-Year Board Meeting in Baltimore, MD 02/25/16 – 02/27/16.

I informed the chapter presidents of the 2015 End of Year Reports as well as the new release of the NADE Advocate, to be located on the NADE website.  I provided feedback to all the Chapter Presidents about issues covered during the CCP meeting held at the National Conference.
I provided suggestions and feedback to NADE President, Sharon Summers, pertaining to the new NADE website.  I was able to communicate with Amanda Underwood, web designer, on information as it relates to chapter presidents and sent out information to chapter presidents using the CCP forum located on the new website.

I assisted chapter presidents, with the help of Julie Kujath, with confirming incorporation status.  I also assisted the Mid-Atlantic Region with information, appointing a Regional Director to fill out the remaining term left vacant by Betsy Slease.
In January, I informed all chapter presidents to submit a request for the NADE membership grant to assist with their membership drive and promote membership.  
Thank you for the opportunity to serve as chairperson of this committee. I look forward to working with all of the chapter presidents throughout 2016.
Respectfully Submitted,

Thomas Gautier

Council of Chapter Presidents, Chair
